Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes

April 22, 2015
Directors Present:      Jim Timney



Larry Davis





Richard Downey

David Spence

Selden Wasson
Also Present:
        
Bill Linville – General Manager




Julia Power – Staff
Members Present:
Pete Mickelson

Guests Present:
Loren Cunningham - CPA, DLLC
The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop, Flagstaff AZ.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 11:02a.m.

The first agenda item was the approval of the March 2015 Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Timney reviewed the minutes. Director Davis made a motion to approve the minutes.  Director Downey seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.
The second agenda item was the 2014 Audit Presentation from Loren Cunningham, CPA, DLLC.  Overall, Doney Park Water appeared to be well managed and is continuing to maintain its financial stability. 

Next on the agenda was communication from members – Pete Mickelson
The Board then reviewed the Operations/Field Reports and Office Reports.  Director Downey made a motion to approve, Director Wasson seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.
The next agenda item was the approval of the Financial Statements.  The Board reviewed the information on the check register, budget review, and financial statements.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve, Director Spence seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

Next, the Board reviewed the 2015 Annual Meeting Agenda.  The agenda and the meeting location (Summit Fire Station – Koch Field Rd) were discussed and approved.  Director Davis made a motion to approve, Director Downey seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.

The following agenda item was the approval of the Purchase Requests and Other Business.  There was a purchase request to Dana Kepner for I-Pearl Meters for $12,655.28. Director Spence made a motion to approve, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.

The Board went into Executive Session at 1:00 p.m. The Board came out of executive session at 1:45 p.m.  
The Board discussed the Forest Service Cost Recovery Agreement.  Director Wasson made a motion to approve the agreement, Director Downey seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed. 
Next, the Board discussed an amendment to the Employment Agreement for Managerial Services.  Director Spence made a motion to approve the agreement, Director Downey seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion to approve was passed.  
Director Spence made a motion to adjourn, Director Davis seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 1:54p.m.
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